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The County of Santa Cruz Integrated Community Health 

Center Commission 
Minute Taker: Mary Olivares   
Minutes of the meeting held October 4, 2022.  

TELECOMMUNICATION MEETING: Microsoft Teams Meeting - or call-in number +1 916-318-9542 – PIN# 500021499#   

Attendance 

Christina Berberich Chair 
Len Finocchio Vice Chair 
Rahn Garcia Member 
Dinah Phillips Member 
Marco Martinez-Galarce Member 
Caitlin Brune Member 
Kim “Coach” Campbell Member 
Tammi Rose Member 
Amy Peeler County of Santa Cruz, Chief of Clinic Services 
Raquel Ramirez Ruiz County of Santa Cruz, Sr. Health Services Mgr. 
Julian Wren County of Santa Cruz, Admin Services Officer  
Mary Olivares County of Santa Cruz, Admin Aide  
Annette Hernandez County of Santa Cruz. Admin Aide 
Meeting Commenced at 3:06 pm and 
concluded at 4:10 pm  

 

           Excused/Absent: 
            Excused: Ardella Davies 
            Excused: Gidget Martinez 
            Excused: Michelle Morton 

1.  Welcome/Introductions 

            

2. Oral Communications: 
            
 

3. County of Santa Cruz Integrated Health Center Commission will meet via teleconference as authorized under AB 361 
and Government Code section 54953(e)(3). 

            The County of Santa Cruz Integrated Health Center Commission will meet via teleconference as authorized 
           under Government Code section 54953(e)(3). The Commission makes the following findings in support of this 
           authorization: (A) The Commission has reconsidered the circumstances of the state of emergency; and (B) The 
           following circumstances exist: (i) The state of emergency continues to directly impact the ability of the   
           members to meet safely in person. (ii) State or local officials continue to impose or recommend measures to  
           promote social distancing. Rahn made a motion that these findings be adopted, Dinah second and the rest of members  
           present all in favor.  

4. September 6, 2022, Meeting Minutes – Action Required 
           Review of September 6, 2022, Meeting Minutes – Recommended for Approval.  Dinah moved to accept minutes as presented.  
           Caitlin second, and the rest of the members present were all in favor.   

5. Meeting Logistics 
Rahn ask this item to be placed on the agenda. Rahn stated as part of respect for everyone’s time he wanted to talk about 
time management during the meeting. The commission had discussion regarding time limitations and organization of 
agenda items. It was agreed that action items be placed at the beginning of the agenda and the goal is to have the 
commission meeting within one hour but if more time is needed it will be ok to go over but being mindful of time.   
6. Bylaws Review  

           Amy reviewed the Bylaws with the commission and made some suggested edits. Amy stated they must give at least  
           fourteen days written notice to the commission to let them know the intention to alter and amend new bylaws. Amy will  
           e-mail bylaws to commissioners for review and this item will be put on November’s agenda for approval. Amy also stated at 
           Novembers meeting we will have the nominations of officers. The term of office is January 1st through December. 

7. Quality Management Committee Update  
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Raquel reported on Quality Management Committee. She stated Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA)  
Health Center Workforce and Well-being Survey was going to be sent out to staff. She stated that Medical Directors agreed  
to allow staff to carve out 20 minutes of time to complete the survey. She also reported on the Housing Client Survey will  
be sent out soon to the Homeless Persons Health Project. She reported they had revised and edited the survey as is  
required by a grant funder. She stated they are going to text a link, have paper surveys at clinic, and the case managers  
will hand out the survey. This is done on an annual basis. Raquel also reported they looked at the Alliance Care Based  
incentives data, in which she will report back next month. She stated they are setting goals and benchmarks to measure  
around the clinical quality measures such as diabetes, hypertension, and immunizations. Lastly, she reported on Peer  
Review. She stated they looked at mortality data and nothing was found out of the ordinary and the appropriate care was  
given.  
 

Raquel also reported back on follow up items:  
 

1. Continuity of Care/Hospital Admitting Policy- How are we going to know that this is being acted upon when 
someone is admitted? Raquel Reported: It is documented in epic as a telephone encounter. As they try 
to reach out it is documented and lives in the chart.  

2. If there was a form that acknowledge an employee’s great service.  Watsonville Health Center currently has 
that. HPHP and Emeline do not have that we are working on revising and using Watsonville model 
to meet the needs of the other two clinics.  

3. Follow up item from last month’s meeting: Raquel stated they were awarded a contract with the Health 
Improvement Partnership. She stated they are going to participate in a learning network and will work on 
implementing the adverse childhood experiences (ACES) screening tool. We are committed to looking at this as a 
group. It will give us the addition of an extra-help Community Health Worker, and we will be working closely with 
Integrated Behavioral Health.    

8.   Social Justice 
          Caitlin thanked Amy for sharing the presentation that Jerry Tello presented to the Health Services Agency staff. Caitlin  
          opened the discussion and asked the commission to think about how people from different cultures view health, what is  
          there conception of being healthy and what did you notice from Jerry Tello’s presentation. The commission had a brief  
          discussion on this topic and it was noted on what a powerful presentation Jerry Tello presented.  
         9. Sliding Fee Scale (ATP) – Action Required 
          Julian presented on the sliding fee scale. He stated the reason why this is being revised is because as part of our service  
          area competition every few years in order to receive our base grant from Health Resources and Services Administration 
          (HRSA) we provide them information about how we provide our services, and this resulted from that. Julian stated the  
          actual fee scale has not changed the only change was the format and he added some information. Julian went over updates  
          of the sliding fee scale with the commission. Caitlin moved to approve as presented. Rahn second, and the rest of the  
          members present were all in favor.   

10. Financial Update 
          Julian reported on the following:  

• Total Accounts Receivable on the last day of the Month divided by Average Daily Charges – This is an 
overall look at accounts receivable daily charges. Currently we are at 51 days, the medium is 37 days our goal is to be 
under 30 days, this results in reimbursement very quicky and this is a view of over an 18-month period. 

• The Percentage of the Total Accounts Receivable that is over 90 days old - This looks at how old claims are in 
the system. We want to keep under 30% and this is where we are now.  

• Total Amount in the Charge Review Work Que – This report shows after a patient seen be the physician and close 
the encounter then processed by Julian’s staff. Currently, we are at 25 days our goal is to be under a week.  

• Payments and Adjustments that have been posted to the system but have not been fully applied – This 
report shows how quickly staff apply payments. We are currently at 12 days and want to be at 1 week or less.  

• Charge Lag is the average of time between the patient is seen and date that charge is posted – This report 
shows from the time the patient shows up at the clinic and staff sends out claim for reimbursement, we are currently at 
51 days.  

Lastly, he reported on Health Center Visits. This report showed the last year in a half. This included tele medicine data. He 
reviewed each clinic individually.  

        11. CEO/COVID 19 update  
          Amy reported that there is quite a big outbreak of syphilis, and monkey pox is doing better. She stated she and Raquel along 
          with Personnel are working on a project to improve morale and trust, especially at the Emeline Clinic. A professional in this 
          subject will be coming in to assist. Amy also reported they are continuing to look for space for the Homeless Persons 
          Health Project, and it seems like the Watsonville campus is moving faster than they thought. They are looking at moving our 
          services into modular buildings in the back parking lot or moving to a leased sight, she will report back next month. Lastly,  
          she gave a friendly reminder to the commissioners that her evaluation was due.   

 Next meeting: November 1, 2022, 3:00pm - 5:00pm  
Meeting Location: Microsoft Teams Meeting Or call in (audio only) +1 916-318-9542, 500021499# United States, Sacramento 
Phone Conference ID: 500 021 499# / 1080 Emeline Ave., Bldg. D, Santa Cruz, CA 95060 
 
 
 Minutes approved ______________________________________________  ___/__/____  

 (Signature of Board Chair or Co-Chair)   (Date) 
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